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It has been a unique start to Term 1, 2022 to say the least.  As an Independent School we decided to start on 
time, Monday 24th January 2022.  In March we had some slight water damage in the library/ music room 
due to the gutters being overwhelmed due to the rain event. 
 
Our activities for term 1 were centred around our theme, “we belong”.  The Upper Group visited Parliament 
House and were able to sit in the chambers, which was the highlight for our students.  The Lower Groups 
enjoyed a play at the Botanical Gardens.    
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Visit to Parliament House and the Botanical Gardens 
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Term 2  
Our focus for this term will be “Sustainability”, the activities will vary.   As we move into the cooler 
seasons, we are keen to ensure our students are outside as much as possible in the fresh air.  
 
Below are a few events that are planned in the first few weeks of term 2: 
 

• GRIP conference for student leaders 

• Visit from Principals from other small schools, Friday, April 22nd 

• NAPLAN – is now online and will run for a two-week period 

• Sorry Walk with Griffith Uni  
• Open Day – 28th May, there will be two sessions held on the day  

As part of our Musical Program, we are working towards integrating with another school. Last year 
our program consisted of small workshops where our senior students worked with specialists in their 
instrumental field.  This will occur in week 9, with further information to follow. 

 
Looking forward to a rewarding term! 
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